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VEHICLE SECURITY INTEREST; FRAUD S.B. 915: 

 SUMMARY OF BILL 

 REPORTED FROM COMMITTEE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senate Bill 915 (as reported without amendment) 

Sponsor:  Senator Tom Casperson 

Committee:  Transportation 

 

CONTENT 

 

The bill would amend Section 257 of the Michigan Vehicle Code to make it a felony to 

fraudulently indicate on a certificate of title that there was not a security interest on record 

for a vehicle, or to forge or counterfeit a letter from the holder of a security interest in a 

vehicle stating that the security interest had been released. 

 

Unless another penalty is specified, a person who commits a violation of the Code that is 

designated a felony is subject to imprisonment for not less than one year or more than five 

years, a fine of not less than $500 or more than $5,000, or both. 

 

A person who is convicted of a second violation of Section 257 must be punished by 

imprisonment for at least two years and not more than seven years, or a fine of not less 

than $1,500 and not more than $7,000, or both. For a third or subsequent offense, the 

sentence is imprisonment for not less than five years or more than 15 years, or a fine of not 

less than $5,000 or more than $15,000, or both. 

  

Under the bill, in addition to these penalties, a person who violated either of the proposed 

prohibitions would be required to pay restitution to the holder of the security interest in the 

vehicle in the amount of the outstanding lien on the vehicle. 

 

MCL 257.257 Legislative Analyst:  Jeff Mann 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

The bill could bring about more felony convictions for the proposed offenses. The cost to 

State government is approximately $35,000 per prisoner per year. The fiscal cost to local 

government would be in any additional resources required by the court and jail systems. 

Additional fine revenue would benefit public libraries. 
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